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Award of York Region Transit South-East Division
Operations and Maintenance Contract

On September 29, 2022 Regional Council made the following decision:

1. Council approve, subject to the Regional Solicitor and General Counsel’s
confirmation that there are no legal impediments, award of the contract for transit
operations and maintenance of the South-East Transit Division to Miller Transit
Limited, pursuant to Request for Proposal P-421-21, for the total estimated contract
value of $517,218,580 excluding HST, with the amount payable to the contractor
based on billable hours for each contract year, subject to Council budget approval.

2. Upon approval of the award, the Region enter into an agreement with Miller Transit
Limited to deliver services described in Request for Proposal P-421-21, for a term of
seven years, commencing on July 2, 2023, and expiring on August 30, 2030, with an
option for the Region to renew for an additional term of up to three years, based on
the contractor’s performance during the agreement’s initial term.

3. Council authorize the Commissioner of Public Works, on behalf of the Region, to
execute the agreement with Miller Transit Limited to deliver services described in
Request for Proposal P-421-21, together with such further documents that may be
required, including any amendments to extend the agreement for an additional three-
year term as specified above, subject to the contractor meeting the agreement’s
performance targets.

4. That staff provide a status update on this matter to Council at the earliest opportunity.
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